
 
STABC General Meeting Minutes 

STABC Charter: STABC is a non-profit organization (NPO # 77-0382552) that provides avenues for the 

athletic teams of Santa Teresa High School to raise the much needed funds to bridge the gap between what 

the district contributes and what it actually takes to run these programs.  

 

Date: Tuesday April 4, 2023 

Time: 7pm in Library 

 
• Welcome and Introductions (Please Sign In) – 21 people were in attendance. 
• Confirmation of minutes of previous March 2023 meeting – Minutes were approved as written. 
• Reports 

o Principal/Athletic Directors/Coaches –  
▪ Spring sports are going well. May 24th is Sports Awards night, and a new award vendor 

has been found. Sports Trophy Case has arrived. September 15th football game against 
Leigh will honor retired football numbers that will be displayed at stadium. 
Sportsmanship expectation sandwichboard order has been placed. 

▪ A question was asked of ADs about putting spring sports on website. The ADs said 
they will look into that. 

▪ A question was asked about where students can leave their sports gear during the 
school day. ADs said PE office allows for large items to be stored but have to be picked 
up right after school gets out.   

▪ A question was asked about teams fundraising and how parents can know what the 
money is being spent on. ADs explained that the money is controlled by ASB and the 
activities director is the one that monitors that not ADs.  So, questions would have to 
be directed to the activity’s director. ADs emphasized that parents and students can 
ask coaches directly how the money is spent.  Michelle suggested that the procedures 
for fundraising could be written out for all families to understand to prevent concerns 
and questions in the future.  

▪ A question was asked about why sports used Vertical Raise.  ADs clarified that STHS 
has a contract with Vertical raise. Coach Fujii did say she would put a blanket statement 
about fundraising on the STHS Athletics website page.  

▪ A question was asked if STABC could put banner on front of school advertising website 
that would be linked to school athletics page to help increase communication regarding 
school sports and STABC.  ADs thought it sounded like a good idea and suggested 
checking with Mr. Scialabba. 

▪ Current Coaching Openings: Girls Basketball, Soccer, JV Volleyball. 
▪ A question was asked about Frosh Boys Basketball (not official team, no paid position, 

no court time). 
o President/Executive Board Summary: We will have elections for the 2023-2024 STABC 

Executive board meeting at the May General Meeting.  If anyone is interested in finding out 
more information please contact Michelle or other board members.  Our contact information 
can be found at STABC.org 

o Merchandise – Order update – New black and blue merchandise is available and will be 
available at home softball games and track senior night.  

o Concessions – Future concessions for spring – Concessions will be open for some softball 
games, track senior night and Frosh Soph Track meet. 

o Financial/Budget-  Carly reviewed the budget. 
 

 
• Closure and date/location of next meeting – Next meeting May 2, 2023 - 7pm in STHS Library. 

 
 
Upcoming dates:  STABC Concessions open on Thursday April 6th during Track, Softball and Baseball 

Game.  Athletic Awards Night Wednesday May 24th.  


